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  New Agility 

Equipment Comes 

Online 
Cottonwood Kennels is moving 

ahead with the construction of its 

new line of agility equipment. The 

equipment designed by 

Cottonwood’s Dan Antaya , will 

consist of an adjustable height 

jump hoop, hurdles, a teeter totter, 

and an A frame along with other 

equipment. The jump hoop shown 

here can be seen on your visits to 

the Kennel.    

 
The agility equipment is a pet 

project of kennel co-owner Penny 

Vardell. Once complete, customers 

wishing their pets to be put through 

the course can inquire at the desk 

for details. The Agility course will be 

set up in the pasture adjacent to 

the kennel. The equipment will also 

be mobile for transport to events 

attended by Cottonwood.  

Vaccinations are 

Key to Good Living 

for Your Pets 
 Rabies, Distemper, Leptospirosis 

and Bordatella  are all very 

important vaccines for the safety of 

your pets and any others they come 

in contact with. Check with your 

veterinarian about them whenever 

you take your little one in for a 

checkup. 

Cottonwood Crew 

Enjoys Super Dogs 

 

  The crew from Cottonwood 

Kennels had a great time January 

22 at the Super dogs show in 

Loveland. The event, held at the 

Budweiser Event Center featured all 

breeds of dogs.  The dogs worked 

through several areas of agility with 

hurdle races, tube runs, jumps and 

even a doggy cakewalk.  

   There were some fun moments as 

when after the cakewalk music 

would start, one of the crafty 

canines would run out from 

backstage and remove one of the 

pads on which the other dogs 

would lay when the music ended. 

At the end when there were only 

two dogs and one pad left, the 

‘winner’ ran over and grabbed the 

remaining pad and took off 

backstage with it securely in his 

grip.  

   Most of the dogs were rescue 

dogs and several of them were also 

service dogs. One dog we met, 

Teddy who was a Great Pyrenees, 

collie, malamute mix, was also a 

service dog that specialized in 

seizures. 

    The group was out of Canada and 

helps support local humane 

societies in the towns where they 

show.  All in all, it was a great show 

and the crew left with smiles all 

around.                                                           

  Spring Break 

Reservations Filling 

Up Quick 
Better hurry and make those spring 

break reservations as we are filling 

up fast. To guarantee a spot, we 

must have your reservations in 

soon and payment no later than 

March 1
st

. For Reservations, drop 

by or call (303) 442-2602. 

Regular business hours are 7:30 

am until 6:00 pm, seven days a 

week. 

__________________          

           In Memory  

      
Abiquiu                                              

    
              

                               Ajax 
 

Cottonwood Kennels lost some very 

dear friends in December. Abiquiu 

and Ajax, both longtime friends of 

the kennel passed on. Both were 

loved very much  and  will be very 

missed by their kennel family . 

_________________________   

Outside of a dog, a book is man’s 

best friend. Inside of a dog, it’s too 

dark to read. Groucho Marx 
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Notes from the 

Small Dog 

Playgroup 
By Pilar Heffelfinger 

           Playgroup Captain 

Cold weather doesn’t keep the little 

ones from having a ball. But then 

anything would melt just by looking 

at them.    

We have been taking advantage of 

all our great weather for lots of 

outside playtime. When it gets cold 

we continue our play inside. 

We want to offer a warm welcome 

to our new clients who have given 

us the pleasure of their pups 

company. Frankie, Riley, Toyo, 

Lenny, Nellie and Izzy to name just 

a few. Your pups are always eager 

to please and show off their tricks. 

It’s so much fun to spend time with 

them and learn about their 

personalities as they interact with 

us and each other. I’m always 

impressed.            

    
Indoor Playtime with Sarah 

Clips from the 

Groom Room 
By Linda Little and 

Michelle Lampert 

 
  Michelle Lampert and Linda Little 

Meet the grooming team. 

Grooming manager and senior 

groomer, Linda Little, has 15 years 

of grooming experience backed up 

by 15 years of corporate purchasing 

and inventory control. She also has 

6 years’ experience teaching in the 

public school system. 

Linda specializes in pets with 

special needs such as geriatric, 

behavioral and stress. She is 

extremely experienced in skin and 

coat care for cats and dogs. 

Michelle Lampert who is a new 

addition to Cottonwoods family 

coming to us in October has 5 years 

grooming experience. She has 11 

years of experience in customer 

service and retail behind her which 

makes her a great addition to the 

Cottonwood team.  

Michelle specializes in puppies and 

high energy dogs and scissor clips 

for a variety of coats. 

Our groomers service both 

boarding and daycare clients as 

well as outside clientele. They are 

experienced at grooming all 

standard breeds of cats and dogs 

and love the opportunity to work 

with rare breeds. They are always 

available for consultation. 

 

Notes from Large 

Dog Playgroup 
By Sterling Loetz   
Playgroup Captain      

Welcome to large dog playgroup. 

It’s the land of toya-holics, wild 

child’s and love bugs. With 

boarding dogs and daycare dogs 

playing together, good friends and 

good times are always made. 

 Dog owners are always interested 

in how their furry family members 

did in playgroup. Our daily 

individual play sheets do just that 

for daycare and boarding 

individuals alike. 

The month of January has brought 

cold and snow to the Boulder area. 

Our tail waggin’ friends seem to be 

unfettered as their warm playful 

hearts seem to melt away any 

thoughts of a frozen play group-less 

winter day. 

So please, come join the fun! Bring 

in your Large, medium or small dog 

to play with us.   

------------------------------ 

A man was sitting in the theater 

watching a very touching movie one day 

when he noticed there was a dog sitting 

next to him. The dog was carrying on 

with the ups and downs of the movie. 

The man looked over at the dog’s owner 

and says” It’s amazing, your dog 

actually seems to be enjoying the 

movie” whereas the dog’s owner shot 

back “Yes, it is amazing isn’t it, he hated 

the book”. 
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From Penny’s Pen 

         By Penny Vardell 

Cottonwood Kennels Co-Owner 

 

 
 

I would like to welcome you to our 

first newsletter. I hope you will find 

it both fun and informative. In it 

you will find out what’s going on, 

what’s coming up, who’s who in 

both the people and pet world at 

Cottonwood.  

Let me tell you a little about myself 

to start. First of all, I have 3 dogs. 

Gabi, Michael and Lulu, and 3 cats, 

Little, Gimi, and Lizzy. Plus a 

pasture full of sheep and chickens.  

Animals have been my passion 

since the day I was born. 

 I was born into a family with four 

dogs and spent my entire infancy 

on the floor with them. I have 

never been without a dog in my life. 

 I have spent my life in one area or 

another of the pet care industry 

starting at 16 working for the 

Austin school district and University 

of Texas, working in their animal 

clearinghouse.  

I have worked as an animal control 

officer and also with the humane 

society, finally to land at 

Cottonwood Kennels 30 + years ago 

where I set down my roots. The 

rest, as they say is history.  

So, jump in and enjoy. 

__________________ 

Cottonwood Kennels 

Pet Product Center 

 
Cottonwood Kennels 

carries a large supply of  

 
pet toys, bedding, food 

and treats for your pets. 

 
All at reasonable prices. So 

shop around next time 

you’re in our lobby.  

______________________ 

Cottonwood Days 

 

Jon handing out attention to 

the munchkins in large dog 

playgroup 

 

The one absolute, unselfish friend that 

a person can have in this world, the 

one that never deserts you, the one 

who never proves ungrateful or 

treacherous, is your dog 

Notes from the Top 

By Tom Bonfili 

Cottonwood Kennels Co-Owner         

     
Hello, my name is Tom Bonfili. I am 

a co-owner of Cottonwood 

Boarding Kennels here in Boulder 

Colorado. I came to Cottonwood 

after working several years as a 

veterinary technician and animal 

hospital manager. I’ve been the 

managing partner of Cottonwood 

Kennels since May of 1977. 

 During those early years, business 

was slow, but we managed to 

survive. Our big break came when 

my partner, Penny Vardell, came to 

work here as a kennel assistant. 

 I soon realized her unique talent 

and true passion for animals. Soon 

after, I made her kennel manager 

and later, my business partner. Our 

business took off and we’ve never 

looked back. We worked side by 

side in the kennel for several more 

years, until out of necessity, my 

duties became more narrowly 

focused on the property main-

tenance and financial management 

of our business. Unfortunately for 

me, I am the only Cottonwood 

employee that doesn’t get to spend 

the entire day in the ac-

companiment of our four legged 

guests. Occasionally throughout the 

day, I’m able to break out of my 

office and come down to the kennel 

for some furry visits and for now 

that will have to suffice. 
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Purrs from the 

Cattery 

By Connie Duras 
 ‘Meow’, I am Connie, the cat lady 

of Cottonwood. My adventures in 

the Cottonwood cat world started 4 

years ago after a 20 year stint as a 

groomer here at Cottonwood 

Kennels. I wanted a change and 

Penny and Tom, co-owners of 

Cottonwood needed a person to be 

in charge of the cattery. What a fit 

for someone born in ‘The Year of 

the Tiger’. I felt it was just the thing 

for me. What adventures do cats 

have in the winter? Well, let me tell 

you. They love to sit in the east 

window and watch the birds and 

squirrels out on the trees and fence 

lines chasing them in their 

imagination. Then it’s off for a roll 

in the catnip before taking a long 

nap in a cuddle bed. Plus there’s 

always a little time for me to rock 

them in the rocking chair which is 

always a comfortable way to spend 

some time.  So, until next time, 

remember, “You are your cat’s 

servant, not their owner”, 

something I’m sure anyone with a 

cat already knows 

 

"A cat is a puzzle for which 

there is no solution." ~ Hazel 

Nicholson__________________           

Meet the 

Cottonwood Family 

By Penny Vardell 
 

We would like to introduce you to 

our Cottonwood family. Every 

month we will feature one of our 

family members and let you know a 

little about them.  

 
   Stephanie Flynn stands at the 

door ready to greet clients. 

 

This month we are featuring 

Stephanie Flynn. Stephanie has 

been with us since 2009. Stephanie 

excels at her duties, whatever 

needs to be done. Her love for 

animals makes that easy for her. 

She is always happy and full of 

energy. She is ready to help both 

the people around her and all of 

our four legged friends. We are 

very lucky to have her aboard. 

------------------------------              
Cottonwood Days 

 
The little guys lounging around 

in Playgroup 

 

Care for Special 

Needs Dogs 
Cottonwood Kennels knows there 

are dogs with very special needs. In 

extreme cases such as spinal cord 

issues, diabetes, post orthopedic 

surgery or hospice we often like to 

recommend you use a care 

specialist who will devote lots of 

attention and emotional support to 

your pet in a more homelike 

setting. In these cases we always 

refer you to Pat Thorpe.  

         
Pat has a nursing background and 

works very closely with the 

veterinarians and staff involved in 

the care of the pet. Pat has been 

using her skills and love for animals 

for the last 15 years, providing care 

in her spacious farm home located 

just outside of Longmont 

.  

Pat’s husband Mike is also very 

involved with her in providing this 

care. We will feature his special pet 

recipes in these pages from time to 

time.  

To contact Pat, simply call her at 

720-313-8153. For references, you 

may contact Dr. Nancy Bureau, 

DVM, at the Alpine Animal Hospital 

in Boulder. 
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Front Office Report 

By Rhonda Beitzel 

Kennel Manager 

    
 Let me introduce myself, I’m 

Rhonda Beitzel, Cottonwood’s 

Kennel Manager. I have worked at 

Cottonwood for four years. I have 

found it to be a wonderful place to 

work and so enjoy the environment 

and new experiences that every day 

brings. 

Did you know that here at 

Cottonwood, we do not only board 

dogs and cats. I have seen rabbits, 

guinea pigs, ferrets and birds in my 

time here, Then there’s one of our 

favorites, Gwendolyn.  

 
Gwendolyn is a hedgehog. She 

loves meal worms, chicken and dry 

cat food. She is nocturnal and loves 

spending the day sleeping under 

her blanket.  

At night she is very active and loves 

running circles in her large wheel. 

She also loves her daily bath to 

clean her feet.  

So remember, whatever pet you 

need to board, Cottonwood 

Kennels is ready to give loving care 

to your pets. 

Spaying and neutering your pets 

prevents the suffering and death of 

thousands of animals each year. 

Mike’s Canine 

Culinary Corner 

By Mike Thorpe 

   
Hello, my name is Mike Thorpe. My 

specialty is preparing treats for 

canine taste buds. This issues recipe 

will be for ‘Quickie Treat Cookies’. 

For this recipe, you will need the 

following ingredients. 

1½ lb. ground meat (boiled in 

water) 

(80/20 lean/fat works the best) 

1 cup Flour 1 cup Flax seed 

1 cup Quaker oats 

2 lg carrots grated (1 cup) 

1 tsp. baking soda 

Combine the baking soda, flour, flax 

seed and Quaker oats in a bowl  

Boil the meat until it is starting to 

brown and mix it well with the 

other ingredients. 

 *Note: Too much flour will make 

them sticky and hard for smaller 

breeds to eat) 

Spray a baking sheet with nonstick 

spray and spread the ingredients 

evenly into the pan about 1” thick. 

Preheat oven to 350 degrees then 

bake for 20 minutes or until brown. 

Let cool, then cut into appropriate 

size squares for your pet. Place 

them in a Ziploc and store in the 

fridge. They also freeze well if you 

want to make a larger supply. To 

make more, just double or triple 

your ingredients. Bone Appetit! 

_________________________________ 

 

Meet the Friends of 

Cottonwood Kennels 

We will introduce you to some of 

our friends as we go. 

This month, we will introduce Pearl 

McVey. Pearl is a beautiful yellow 

lab who has been with us since 

2006. Pearl’s parents are John 

McVey and Meriku Lewis. 

 
Pearl loves spending time in the 

pasture with the family dogs. She 

has over the years, become quite 

the farm dog. Pearl also likes 

hanging out with the staff in the 

front office. She has become quite 

a member of the family. 

______________________                                                              
       

 

Cottonwood Days

 
Todd getting in a little lab time 
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Our Barnyard Friends 
When you come to Cottonwood 

Kennels, you’ll find it’s not just 

about our four legged friends in the 

kennel proper. Cottonwood is 

nestled comfortably away on a 

small farm east of Boulder in  

Valmont Valley.  

Being a farm, we do have a 

farmyard full of animals. This letter 

will begin to introduce you to some 

of them that you will see over the 

fence and around the kennel during 

your visits. 
 

 
 Dan caught a good photo of Elvis, 

the kennel peacock on the 

fountain getting a sip 

This month, we’ll introduce you to 

Elvis, our Peacock. Elvis is the last in 

a 25 year long generation of 

peacocks that has wandered our 

pastures over the years. 

 Elvis was one of three hatchlings 

around 7 years ago. His mother was 

lost one night while they were still 

very young. The hatchlings were 

‘adopted’ by a hen who took them 

under her wing until they were old 

enough to go it on their own.  

You will see Elvis on our roof or 

drinking from the fountain on your 

visits to Cottonwood.  

------------------------------ 
"Thousands of years ago, cats were 

worshipped as gods. Cats have 

never forgotten this." Anonymous 

------------------------------ 

Cottonwood Adds    

Multi Media 

Department 

Cottonwood Kennels now has a 

multimedia department to better 

showcase its operations.  

Heading up the department is Leslie 

Willey who has just recently moved 

to Boulder from Texas. Willey has 

over 20 years of experience in the 

photography and videography field.  

  With this new addition to the 

Cottonwood Kennels family, we 

hope to expand our connections 

with our clients and let them get a 

better in depth look at our 

operations. 

Willey began working with us last 

April on several projects including 

setting up our Facebook page and 

interviewing our staff on camera for 

online use. The newsletter is his 

most recent project.                    

 
                   Leslie Willey  

 

Besides the Newsletter and web 

portion of his work, we will be 

offering email connections for 

clients who will be away for 

extended periods. The emails will 

include reports on your pet’s 

wellbeing and photographs of their 

activities. To get in this program, 

just simply tell the person at the 

desk to set you up for the program 

and get us your email address 
      
 

      Pet Word Search 

    How many can you find?   

 

 

 

------------------- 

Cottonwood 

Kennels 
“Play and Stay for Pets” 

 

 
f Rhave never forgotten this." 
Remember us for all 

your boarding, daycare 

and grooming needs. 

Open 7 Days A Week 

7:30am until 6:00 pm 

 


